

President Lee Jongseok Constitutional Court of Korea 15, Bukchon-ro, Jongno-gu Seoul 03060 KOREA

Tartu, 23 October 2024

Dear President Jongseok,

Having received your kind letter regarding the end of your mandate as President of the Constitutional Court of Korea, I would like to sincerely thank you for the cooperation and for the work you have done in promoting democratic values and the rule of law. On behalf of myself and all the justices of the Supreme Court of Estonia I wish you all the best for the future endeavours.

Please accept, President Jongseok, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Yours sincerely,

Villu Kõve

Chief Justice

Supreme Court of Estonia